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DEAR READER ...... 
Hello everyone 
Please try to send your copy in as follows: 
1. When submitting pictures or photographs, think how they will look when printed 

in black and white. 
2. Copy submitted by email to be in plain text as above. 
3. Please use Arial font. 
4. Please set paragraph spacing to 0. 
5. Please set  line spacing to 1. 
6. Please avoid the use of styles. 
7. Please submit posters in landscape format. 
If you need any help, please do not hesitate to ask - I 
am always happy to help  
Kind regards, Editor 

The Benefice and Social Media 
Make sure you keep up to date with all the latest news 

via  

our website at www.ubwby.org 
or on Facebook at www.facebook.com/UnitedWBY/ 

or on Twitter at https://twitter.com/UnitedWBY 

The Parish News Team 
 

Articles for submission, send to ParishNews@outlook.com  
by 10th of the previous month. 

Advertising enquiries: send to Diane Mead at  diane_mead@yahoo.co.uk 
 

No charges are made for details of activities from non-profit making community 
groups within our villages, though donations towards the cost of production are 
always welcomed. For advertising fundraising events, we ask for a discretionary 

donation. 
There is no charge for “Parish News”, but we are grateful to those who feel able,  

from time to time, to make a donation towards the cost of  production.  
Donations may be made by BACS transfer to: 

PCC of Warton 2  01-01-6075562405; cash, or cheque (payable to “PCC of 
Warton”) please mark the envelope ’Parish News’ and hand to a churchwarden in 

church. Thank you.  
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    WELCOME 
 

Acts 1: 8 
  
‘But you will receive power when the Holy Spirit has come upon you, 
and you will be my witnesses in Jerusalem and in all Judea and 
Samaria, and to the end of the earth’ 
 
 During May and June a number of us have had the privilege of 
attending the Renewal Programme training across the Diocese. We 
have gathered with the rest of the rural cohort and been challenged, 
inspired and encouraged to examine afresh all the worship, activities 
and governance of our Churches, and to return to a Mission-shaped 
model where our call to proclaim the Good News of Jesus Christ takes 
priority over all else. The greatest part of this programme has been the 
reminder that the most important thing we can do to grow our 
relationship with God and to grow His Church is simply to pray. 
 
 Can I invite you all to commit to join us every Friday at 9am – in person 
at St Oswald’s, or dispersed wherever we are – to pray for the growth 
and renewal of God’s Church in our Benefice? 
  
With love 
 
 Mother Alice 
 

  

FROM THE EDITORS 

 
We are really enjoying editing the Parish News– it is a pleasure to be 
involved in sharing updates from our community .   
 
If anyone is interested in placing an advert in a future edition, please 
feel free to  get in touch. Also if anyone is interested in writing an article 
for the ‘Gods Green Earth ‘ section , anything in  regards to Nature, Eco 
or environment.  
 
Community and Charity events are advertised Free Of Charge. 
 
Kind Regards 
Jenny & Alan 
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The regular pattern of services at: 
 
Services at St John’s Yealand : 

 
Services at St Oswald’s Warton : 

Services at St Mary’s Church : 

Services in the Benefice 

Sundays   11 am - Parish Eucharist,  1st, 2nd and 4th of 
the Month. 
11 am - Service of the word, 3rd of the 
month. 

Wednesdays 9.30 am  Eucharist. 

Sundays   BCP Holy Eucharist  8 am - 1st and 3rd  of 
the month. 
BCP Holy Matins 8 am - 2nd and 4th of the 
month. 
Family Eucharist 9.30 am 
Service of the word - 3rd of the month 11.00 
am 

Thursday 9.30 am  Eucharist 11 am 

Sundays   Parish Eucharist 9.30 am - 1st and 3rd  of the 
month. 
The Lighthouse Service 5 pm - 4th of the 
month 
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50/50 Clubs 
 

Help preserve our beautiful 
village churches and their 
mission by joining the 50/50 
Clubs. 

 
 
For just £52 a year per entry, you’ll have the chance to win 
monthly cash prizes while supporting St Oswald’s and St John’s 
Churches.  
 
Winners Announced: Last Sunday of every month 
 
50% of all receipts go directly to the church, and the other 50% 
is paid out as prizes.  
 
St Oswald’s Monthly Prizes: £50, £25, and £10 . 
 
St John’s Monthly Prizes:  £60, £40 and £20. 
 
Don’t miss this opportunity to make a difference and possibly 
win big! 
 
To enter:   
 
St Oswald’s Church—fill form in at church or visit   
www.ubwby.org/warton.  
Return your form with payment to the box at the back of the 
church. 
 
St John’s Church— contact Secretary at St John’s  
lg623@icloud.com 
 
 

Let’s work together to keep The Benefice thriving! 
Minimum age: 18. 
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WHIT WALK 

 
 

On the Feast of Pentecost a group of us revived the Lancashire 
Tradition of a Whit Walk and climbed Warton Crag to light the 
beacon.  
 
At the top we gathered together the kindling and wood that we 
had brought and waited with baited breath to see if the condi-
tions were right. It was a true test of faith – it had been a wet 
day, the winds were strong, we didn’t have a huge amount of 
wood, and our ladder was just a little bit too short so there were 
some rather daring feats of climbing involved to get everything 
in position!  
 
But as we took the opportunity to pray over our communities of 
Warton, Yealand, Borwick and Priest Hutton, suddenly the 
winds fanned the flames and we felt the heat of the fire. It truly 
was an amazing moment! 
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As the countryside bursts into full summer splendour. The long, light-
filled days and warm evenings offer the perfect opportunity to explore 
the natural beauty surrounding our parish. Hedgerows are thick with 
life, buzzing with bees. Look closely and you might spot the vivid 
flashes of butterflies dancing through the air in search of wildflowers. 

We all feel lighter in our spirits, more joyful in our hearts when we 
experience the long days of sunshine, but do we remember to thank 
our Maker and Creator, God for all the beauty that surrounds us? 

As we move into July, we look forward to our children finishing school 
for the long summer holidays. This is the time when families can relax 
and enjoy some family time together either staying at home or 
travelling to hot sunny countries. 

 



PARISH NEWS | 11 | Jç½ù Ι Aç¦çÝã 2025 

 

 
In July we also look forward to welcoming everyone to our next Messy 
Church which will be held on Sunday 6th July from 4 - 6 pm when we 
will be exploring the theme of journeys and looking at travelling and 
our destinations. Also, we will be saying goodbye to our minister, Rev 
Emma, who is herself continuing her life’s journey, as she moves to 
the Cumbria Methodist Circuit. Emma’s farewell service will be held on 
Sunday 20th July at 4 pm at our Church. Everybody is also welcome to 
attend that service as well as her final Messy Church on 6 July.  

Here at Warton Church our Little Stars too will be taking a break over 
the Summer. Our last session will be on Thursday 17th July.We reopen 
on Thursday 4th September. We thank all our Little Star’s helpers and 
hope they enjoy their well-earned rest. 

All our Sunday morning services continue at 10.00 am every week. Do 
come along any Sunday – a warm welcome awaits you. 
 
If you need any further information, please contact our minister  
Rev Emma Holroyd - on 01524 41266  
(emma.holroyd@methodist.org.uk) or  
Rosemary Marsh on 07710916091. 
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 Warton Crag Women's InsƟtute meet in Warton Village Hall on the third  
 Thursday of the month at 7.30pm. Light supper provided. 
 New members welcome. Visitors £3 per meeƟng - with a maximum of  
 three meeƟngs before joining. Membership details from the President, 
Lesley Simon - lesleysimonedit@hotmail.com     Web site: hƩp://

wartoncragwi.com 

Community events 
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ECO CHURCH AT WARTON AND YEALAND 

The beauty of the villages in North Lancashire is undeniable. It is not just tourists 
and outsiders who see it - people who have lived here all their lives describe 
having regular ‘pinch me’ moments. 

Across our Benefice there is an increasing desire reconnect with and protect this 
landscape, especially in the light of the global climate and nature emergencies. 
There is a growing sense of ‘what can I do?’ 

Or churches feel this keenly too. Last year St Oswald’s and St John’s enrolled in 
‘Eco Church’ - a scheme which helps churches monitor their environmental 
impacts and increase biodiversity. De-carbonisation is the goal! 

Our churches are off to a good start with St Oswald’s achieving a Bronze Award 
and St John’s on track for their Silver. But our team is presently tiny and we could 
certainly use your help. 

Our vicar recently wrote: 

‘St Oswald’s are looking for a volunteer Clerk of Works (Project Manager) to help 
the PCC develop a programme of repairs and development of the Church 
building. Please contact Alice if you have any contacts with buildings or 
engineering experience who may be able to commit a small amount of time to this 
role.’ 

Other small but important aspects of church and churchyard life also need 
attention. 

Please contact Paul at St John’s and Jodie at St Oswald’s if you are willing to 
share your time and talent with us. 

Do also please pray with us! 

We invite you to join our monthly Benefice Prayer Meeting at St John’s  
(4th Wednesday at 2pm) and a weekly prayer meeting for Growth and Renewal at 
St Oswald’s, led by Mother Alice (Friday 9am). 

 

God’s Green Earth 
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SUPPORT IN DIFFICULT TIMES 

Lancaster District Directory 
The Directory helps you to get in touch with services that provide support, no maƩer what 
your stage in life or needs might be.   
Serving Lancaster, Morecambe, Carnforth and surrounding areas. Find support for your 
health and wellbeing, join social acƟviƟes, and get help with cost-of-living problems. 

hƩps://directory.lancastercvs.org.uk/ 
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Time always flies in school but this year seems to have gone particularly fast and it 
will soon be time to say goodbye to our Year 6 children.  They have got a lot 
planned for this last few weeks – A day out in Morecambe bowling then they will 
perform their Leaver’s Play, which they are all practising really hard for, and we are 
all looking forward to the annual Year 6 v Staff rounders game followed by a pizza.  
The Year 6s are all now wearing their leavers’ hoodies and will be presented with 
their leavers’ book on the last day of term, which is full of memories for them to 
look back on over the years.  

You may have noticed our new planted area on the school field.  We are lucky 
enough to be one of the first schools to have their very own Micro Wood.  We had 
such a great day just before the Easter holidays, planting the trees. We were 
joined by Ian Wright from Treescapes, who organised the wood and supplied all of 
the trees. Every child planted several trees and we were helped by parents, 
governors and Warton Eco Gang. We look forward to seeing the trees develop and 
turn into a marvellous micro wood that the whole community can enjoy. 

This term has been really busy with sports events.  Sports Day was enjoyed by all.  
Some classes have also been having some tennis, rugby and football coaching.  
We’ve also had an amazing day out at Salt Ayre taking part in the Lancaster 
School’s Olympics Day. Everyone was given an event, including golf, dodgeball, 
hockey and athletics and competed against children from other schools. As usual, 
Archbishop Hutton’s teams worked hard, played well and were a credit to the 
school. 

Class 1 and 2 have been learning all about church and Christianity in their RE 
lessons this term. Class 1 visited Rev Alice at St Oswald’s to learn all about the 
different areas of church and what happens in a church service.  Class 2 made 
their own churches in their DT lessons which look amazing. 

Class 3 have been learning all about the Garden Tiger Moth conservation and 
have created their own art work which will be displayed at The Silverdale & 
Arnside Arts Trail. They have also been studying rivers and had a trip out to 
various areas along the River Lune. 

We will all be ready for a break when the end of the school year arrives and look 
forward to a summer of warm, sunny days (fingers crossed!). 

‘Everything good, everything magical happens between the months of June and 
August.’ —Jenny Han 
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Looking out the window today, it is hard to believe that it is Summer and the end of 
another year is upon us- hopefully by the time you are reading this the sunshine 
and warmth will have returned once again.  

Throughout this year, we have spent time looking at our school vision for the future 
and have made changes to our Mission Statement to reflect who we are and 
where we are heading.  

The children and staff are using the Bible quote 'Let all that you do be done in 
love' throughout the school day and we are celebrating moments which inspire us, 
help us to believe and the things we have achieved together.  

We will be holding an end of year celebration to share the things we love with our 
community- for more details about dates, please check our Facebook page or call 
the office for more information.  

The end of a school year is always a time for reflection, where we can look back 
through memories and experiences of the year and celebrate the legacy of those 
children and staff who have changed our school for the better. This Year 6 cohort 
is a special one- some of the children have not been with us for very long but the 
impact of their arrival has had a profound effect on us all. On Tuesday 22nd July, 
we will be celebrating them in our Leaver's Service at 2pm in St. John's Church. 
Everyone is welcome.  

Likewise, our Nursery children, who are graduating from Little Owl's to Robins or 
flying our nest, are having a graduation ceremony at our forest school site on 
Wednesday 16th July from 9am. If you would like to see what we do during our 
forest school sessions, then please come and join in the fun.  

Thank you to you all for your continued support of our school. I wish you all a 
wonderful Summer holiday and we will see you back in September.  
 
 
Warmest wishes 
Kathryn Brown 
01524 781360 

 

 

 Inspire  Believe  Achieve  
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Like all churches, we rely on the generosity of our congregations and our 
communities to support our mission and ministry.  
We are extremely grateful for the many people who give regularly to Church by 
standing order, by weekly envelope or by cash donation when attending a 
church service.   
 
You can donate online, follow the link 
from the home page of our benefice 
website at www.ubwby.org   
 
The Giving page on our website also give details of how to set up a standing 
order, which is one of the principal ways of supporting the Church financially and it 
is the most effective way to give to the Church.  
The Giving page also has other information about giving to Church.  
 
 
 
 
Easyfundraising 
 
Another way to support the churches is to do your 
online shopping using easyfundraising® wihich is 
the UK’s biggest charity shopping fundraising site.  
It is simple to use and it's free. Since the launch in 
2005, over £31 million has been raised for good causes. 

Each of our three churches are registered with easyfundraising®. This means you 
can choose to support one of our individual churches through easyfundraising®, 
raising free donations every time you shop online. Over 4,000 shops and sites will 
donate when you use easyfundraising® to shop with them – at no extra cost to 
yourself! 

These donations really mount up and make a big difference, so we’d really 
appreciate it if you could take a moment to sign up and support us. It’s completely 
free and only takes a moment. 

Go to www.easyfundraising.org.uk and search for “St Oswald’s Church-Warton-
Carnforth” or “St John’s Church, Yealand Conyers” or “St Mary's Church - Borwick”   

Supporting our churches financially 



PARISH NEWS | 33 | Jç½ù Ι Aç¦çÝã 2025 

 

For our Young readers 
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A Prayer for Children leaving Primary School 

Dear God, 

As we stand at the doorway between yesterday and tomorrow, 
we thank You for the years we’ve spent in primary school. 
For the friends we’ve made, the lessons we’ve learned, 
and the memories we’ll carry in our hearts. 

Now, as we prepare to step into a new chapter of our lives, 
fill us with courage and excitement. 
Help us to face new challenges with confidence, 
to greet new faces with kindness, 
and to hold onto the values that have guided us so far. 

Bless our teachers who have shaped us, 
our families who have supported us, 
and our friends who have walked this journey beside us. 
Watch over us in high school — 
keep us safe, help us to grow in wisdom 
and strength, 
and remind us that no matter where we go, 
Your love will always go with us. 

May we be a light to others, 
find joy in learning, 
and build a future filled with hope. 

Amen. 
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Benefice Contacts 
 

To contact our Vicar, Mother Alice, please call or text 07469 
739995   

 
Licensed Lay Mrs Annette MacKenzie Tel: 01524 736944 
Minister   
 

 
Churchwardens 
 
St Oswald’s 
  
St Mary’s Mrs Sally Fletcher Tel: 01524 736508   
  
St John’s Mrs Clare Hunter  
 Mrs Jenny Chapman ALM Tel:  07525 749267  
 

Pastoral Assistant Mrs Val Ellams                      Tel: 01524 733292 
 

Safeguarding Team Miss Tracey Lawther Tel: 07990 610687 
 Mrs Jenny Chapman Tel:  07525749267   
 

Young Generations Mrs Emma Brantley-Tziros Tel: 07968 672001 
  

Junior Church Mrs Vanessa Alpin Tel: 07746 790979 
 

St Oswald’s Choir Mrs Emma Brantley-Tziros Tel: 07968 672001 
 
St Oswald’s Organist   Keith Worsman  
 
Eco Warden’s  
St Oswald’s                Mrs Jodie Kilty                 Tel: 07999 793324  
St John’s                Mr Paul Daunter              p.daunter@btinternet.com 
    
  
 

All enquiries regarding christenings, weddings, anniversary blessings  
please contact the Rev. Alice  

Website:  www.ubwby.org  
Facebook: facebook.com/UnitedWBY/ 

 


